Abbot David’s Report for 2021
Thank you all for attending our Chapter meeting.  It has been a difficult year with COVID preventing us from meeting in convocation during 2020;  but at the same time God has presented us with opportunities to pray together and strengthen the relationships between all members of CSL.  The virtual vespers services that began a year ago have grown in attendance which has tied members closer together. These services were opened to inquirers exploring Benedictine religious life. This has resulted in the largest influx of new candidates for both vowed and oblate life in many years. We have we began offering a Matins and Compline services on Zoom as well. Thanks for the work of Sr. Mary Magdalene and the new Worship Committee, all of these offices have been formatted to become not just a service presented virtually, but an electronic Oratory offering quiet time for personal prayer and meditation before the service. We were able to offer a service of lessons and carols during Advent, Stations of the Cross and Anglican rosary during Lent. All of this has strengthened our community worship as well as personal relationships. The virtual Divine Office will continue into the future.
We continued to offer book studies. The working groups created after our January Chapter meeting completed their work and their reports will be distributed for your review and consideration. I want to thank each working group and their members for an excellent job that presents the community with opportunities continue to grow as a community and as individual Benedictines.
Sr. Toni has been our Dean of Finance for many years. Under her leadership, the incorporation of our community was straightened out with the State of Illinois. Our IRS issue concerning out non-profit status was resolved after many years and much effort.  Our financial management has become much more professional and she established and lead our Finance Committee to bring in skills and talent of others to assist in managing an increasingly complex financial structure. After doing all this, she is stepping down as our Dean of Finance effective July 1 to do more spiritual work for CSL.  Br. Gregory will assume the role of treasurer at that time. 
Sr. Joanna was appointed as Dean of Formation last year. But due to the combination of a full time job and attending seminary, she asked to step down from that role. Br. Chrysostom is now our Dean of Formation and he will be supporting our Formation Guides and working with me and others to update the formation program for Postulants and Novices, do further work on the program for the annually professed and a new program for the life professed. Br. James Rafael and Br. Chrysostom will support the oblates and novice oblates.
Finally, I want to thank the members who served on the CSL Council.  Their work, and advice is greatly appreciated not only b me but also the whole community.
I will be creating a new committee this summer to develop a five year plan for CSL. This plan will provide direction for our growth, spiritual development both individually and as a community, and developing goals and recommending methodology to translate our call to prayer for the world into effective works towards helping humanity. 
Thank you all for your prayers and support,
Abbot David
